## **September 27, 2021**

The Columbia City Park Board met in regular session with the following members present:

Park Board President Keith Nickolson

Park Board Vice President Larry Walter

Park Board Secretary Roger Ferrell

Park Board Member Mark Ellis

Members absent:

Park Board Member Kim Varga

Also in attendance:

Park Superintendent Mark Green

After reviewing the minutes of the August 23, 2021 meeting, Mark Ellis made a motion to approve the minutes, which is seconded by Larry Walter, to accept the minutes as submitted. On the call of the vote, all voted aye.

Mark Green, Park Superintendent presented an update on the new maintenance barn at Morsches Park. Green stated in a couple of weeks the Asphalt will be finished and the barn will be complete.

Green stated the DNR grant is complete. We should have more information about the grant from the DNR in a couple of weeks.

Mark stated JFL Football is practicing and having games on the old high school football field. Green announced that travel soccer is practicing and having tournaments back by the old high school baseball fields. Green stated the property is being used a lot during the week and on the weekends.

Green stated the Mother Son Halloween Party will be October 22 6-9 pm at the 4-H Center.

The next meeting will be October 25, 2021.

These minutes are respectfully submitted by Andrea Pequignot, Administrative Assistant Parks Department.